Town Of Greenville

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

Town Hall/Utility Office July 9, 1991

MINUTES OF TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by President Ron Lamb. All Councilmembers and the Clerk Treasurer was present. Also attending was Butch Richardson, Gary Getrost, Janice Gibson, TAlbott Richardson, Darryl Kepley, David Owens, Sheri Jecker, Doug Meredith, Wayne Martin, Ralph Dodge, Bob Isgrigg, Paul Mosier, Jerry Burkhart, Denny Gibson, and Linda Snook.

Butch Richardson inquired as to the Councils' position on cleaning out the drainage ditch that runs alongside his property. Ron Lamb stated he would contact the town attorney about the matter and will let him know accordingly.

Darryl Kepley approached the Council with the proper legal description of the land he wants the town to annex. Council stated no action was taken in October 1990 because the plot incluted part town and part county and therefore could not be advertised properly. Now that the legal description is correct the town will advertise the Ordinance which has been presented tonight and the effective date will be sixty (60) days from final advertisement.

Doug Meredith questioned the board if the alley between Don Millers' porperty is to be opened. Ron Lamb stated there is no plan to open the alley in question, but the alley is to be kept in condition (no buildings, etc.) in case it will need to be done in the future.

Wayne Martin stated the need for greater visiability by the town marshall; that he has not seen much of the marshall or deputy. The Council advised him the marshall and deputy positions is part time; that those appointed have regular jobs for support of family and the Council believes they are doing as good job considering the limitations. Mr. martin questioned the condition of the police car and was told the car is in bad shape. He then stated the town should but a new car and was advised the town is short of money for such expenditure at which time Mr. Martin stated he did not believe the town needed a marshall or deputy marshall. Mr. Lamb advised him the town is required to have such position as town marshall by law. Mr. Martin was advised to come to the budget hearings, to be held sometime during July/August to express his concerns about the need and pay.

Jerry Burkhart requested the Council to consider participation in a grant proposal for the Greenville Fire Department. Since the proposal requires Council/employee to handle the financial and clerical details of grant monies Mr. Lamb stated he would have to review the proposal and would advise him accordingly.

Gary Getrost informed the Council approximately four (4) residents along Featheringill Road want water. Inasmuch as other residents in this area paid for water line extensions the Council stated these residents should also pay for any extension.